
“All of our farming  
is biodynamic and 
organic,” says Alice 
Bamford as she walks 
around One Gun 
Ranch, her 25-acre 
home nestled in the 
Santa Monica 
Mountains that she 
shares with her partner, 
Ann Eysenring. Bamford 
is pointing out all that 
she and Eysenring  
grow (red cabbage, 
purple carrots, passion 
fruit, yellow turmeric, 
four types of basil…) 
and raise (sheep, goats, 
chickens…). The 
property—including  
a guesthouse, dressage 
arena, and Airstream 
trailer—isn’t open  
to visitors, but the pair  
do have a Rolling 
Vintage Farmers Market 
(they advertise its 
whereabouts via social 
media), and local 
restaurants such as 
Café Habana, Nobu, and 
Soho House use One 
Gun Ranch’s produce.

The women also 
curate the One Gun 
Ranch store on Malibu 
Pier. It stocks every-
thing from Gladys 
Tamez Millinery hats 
and the clothing line of  
their friend (and Malibu 
resident) Laird Hamilton 
to their new book,  
One Gun Ranch, Malibu: 
Biodynamic Recipes for 
Vibrant Living (Regan 
Arts). 1gunranch.com
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Eysenring, left, and 
Bamford at One Gun 
Ranch with their Rolling 
Vintage Farmers Market
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